Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Housing Benefit 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
We would like to know whether you can disclose the number of applications by EU nationals and/or their families for housing benefit which have been refused in the past 24 months which were refused on the basis (as one of the grounds) that the applicant (or if a joint application, the relevant applicant) did not meet the criteria in the policy called “minimum earnings thresholds”.

Answer:
We received a total of 18,306 applications over the last 24 months from claimants who come under this criteria. To extract the information requested, each application will need to be investigated individually.
In the past 12 months, we received 8,826 applications. At a minimum of 2 minutes per application to check for information you have specified, we estimate it will take 294 hours to process your request.  

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope by being more specific about what information you particularly wish to obtain, including any dates or period of time relevant to the information required. We do have a duty to advise and assist you in refining your request under s16 of the Act so please don’t hesitate to contact us if you need help in refining your request.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

